
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
ADOPT RESOLUTION No. 2022/151 accepting and declaring certain roads as county
roads (Wells Road and South Levee Access Road), Bethel Island Bridge Replacement
Project No. 0662-6R4043-02, as recommended by the Public Works Director, Bethel Island
area. (District III)

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No fiscal impact. 

BACKGROUND: 
Wells Road and South Levee Access Road were constructed as part of the Bethel Island
Bridge Replacement Project No. 0662-6R4043-02. The height of the new bridge and the
grade change of the roadway approach to it necessitated the construction of these two roads
to maintain access to the local businesses and private roadways. Property rights were
acquired in 2009 and 2010 as part of the bridge project and the Board of Supervisors
accepted the improvements as complete in 2011. It was recently discovered that these roads
were not formally accepted into the County Maintained Roads log. 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   05/10/2022 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Jim Stein (925) 313-2343

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 
ATTESTED:    May  10, 2022 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Stacey M. Boyd, Deputy

cc: Jocelyn LaRocque- Engineering Services,   Jim Stein - Survey's,   Chris Lau - Maintenance,   Chris Hallford -Mapping ,   Jerry Fahy- Transportation,   Monish
Sen - Transportation,   Dante Morabe - Design & Construction,   Jessica Dillingham- Real Property,   Renee Hutchins - Records,   Karen Piona- Records,   CHP,  
Sheriff - Patrol Division Commander   

C. 1

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Brian M. Balbas, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: May  10, 2022

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Accepting and Declaring certain roads as county roads, Bethel island Bridge Replacement Project No.
0662-6R4043-02, Bethel Island area.



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION: 
The roads will not be part of the County Maintained Roads system and the County will not
be eligible for State gas tax funds. 



ATTACHMENTS
Resolution No. 2022/151 


